


 
Dear Reader, 
  

We have recently welcomed to our shores the ICON of Our Lady of Czestochowa during its ‘Ocean to 

Ocean’ World Pilgrimage; its purpose – to encourage prayer for the dignity of marriage, family life, and indeed 

LIFE itself.  

Good timing on two accounts.  Firstly, marriage and family life are so much under threat, and abortion of 

disabled babies up to birth is sanctioned and encouraged by law. 

Secondly, the ICON was a great prelude to Advent. 

Thus the positive aspects mentioned above are mirrored in the Holy Family.  

God the Father teaches us that a happy childhood in a happy home with a mother and father is the ideal 

way to begin life.  

So from one ICON to another! 

The front cover depicts St Joseph as protector and guardian of the family (and indeed the Church), his 

arms around Mary and Jesus, guarding them, sending a powerful message of strength, and love and paternity. 

Joseph, shown as the background figure, is as we tend to view him right from the beginning of the 

Nativity Story, Joseph, the quiet one, waiting for God to reveal His plan. 

Waiting patiently but painstakingly for the truth of Mary’s conception to be revealed, and further, the 

identity of the expected child as the Messiah.  This led Joseph to another waiting time.  How would the 

prophecies be fulfilled?  The birthplace of the Messiah was to be Bethlehem.  He and Mary lived at the far end 

of the country, in Nazareth.   

Joseph, ever faithful, waited.  He knew God would be at work.  Sure enough, Caesar Augustus ordered a 

census.  Joseph, being of the house of David, had to enrol in Bethlehem and travelled there with the  expectant 

Mary. 

Most of the outstanding events in Joseph’s life presented difficulties but he trusted in God, lived through 

them, and was content. 

Close to the Feast of Christ the King at the Saturday Club we celebrated all things Kingly. 

Illustrations of a mighty Lion King, ‘King of the Jungle’, proud ‘King of the Castle’ were produced.  But 

those most significant were the ones of a Baby born in lowliness but greatly heralded. 

Why did so many people want to SEE a baby born in a place where animals were housed and fed? 

And so we continue to celebrate the birth of the King of the Universe with the same eager anticipation 

and excitement. 

YET, if Joseph had not had such strength, such perseverance, such obedience and faithfulness, what then 

of our Saviour Lord and King? 
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Last year’s Christmas party took place on Saturday 10th December 2011 in St Cuthbert’s Church Hall.  
Members from the Salford Group joined us. 
 
A L’Arche Boogie Night took place on Friday 16th December.  Some of our members are very keen to attend 
these events. 
 
New Year Party 20th January 2012.   This party to raise funds for the annual holiday was organised as usual 
by Miss Maureen Fitzgibbon and took place at the Irish World Heritage Centre.  
 
On Wednesday 15th February 2012, about 20 of us went to a performance of Bugsy Malone staged by 
parishioners of St Peter and Paul, Pendleton. 
 
The Diocesan Annual General Meeting was held on Sunday 26th February 2012 at The Talbot Club.  A 
preview of the new Diocesan website was shown.  
 
A L’Arche Easter Boogie Night took place on Friday 30th March 2012, which several of our members 
attended. 
 
On Sunday 29th April, Father Kinsella invited us to St Peter & Paul, Pendleton, to a One World Day  
Celebration with international entertainment and food.  Eleven members went by Ring & Ride. 
 
Maureen Fitzgibbon organised a Day Outing on Friday May 4th .  Candle making at the Cheshire Candle 
Workshop was followed by lunch, then painting in the Craft Studio and finally a visit to an  Ice Cream Factory. 
 
On Sunday 13th May 2012, we were again invited by the Knights of St Columba to a May Crowning.  Like 
last year, it took place at The Little Sisters of the Poor, St Joseph’s, Longsight.  We were blessed with fine 
weather. 
 
A few of us went to another L’Arche Boogie Night in St Cuthbert’s Parish Hall on Friday 25th May. 
 
The North Manchester Group again invited us to have the annual Summer Outing (Fun and Games Day) at St 
Matthew RC High School, New Moston.  It took place on Sunday 24th June 2012.  We celebrated in the style 
of the Olympic Games. 
 
The Diocesan Annual Holiday 12th to 17th August 2012:  As last year, the holiday was at The Langdales 
Hotel, St Annes-on-Sea.  Eleven South Manchester beneficiaries were included and eleven non-beneficiaries 
(including two carers) from South Manchester. Miss Maureen Fitzgibbon deserves our thanks for making such 
a success of this event. 
 
The South Manchester Annual General Meeting took place in the Marian Room at St Kentigern’s.  Once 
again, very few people attended: only eight.   Would you be able to come next year?  We would appreciate your 
views on our activities.      
 
The Diocesan Annual Mass in Langley, Middleton on Sunday 7th of October 2012.  Bishop Brain was the 
chief celebrant, concelebrating with Father Kinsella and  Father Mullins.  After the Mass refreshments were 
served in the Parish Hall and the September Quarterly Draw took place. 
 
On Sunday 11th November, in the afternoon, Maureen Fitzgibbon organised a Diocesan Holiday Reunion with 
afternoon tea, a holiday film show and a disco at the Talbot Club in Eccles.  Although it was mainly for people 
who had been on the holiday, others were welcome too. 
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DATES: End of Autumn Session 1st December 2012 
 Start of Spring Session 19th January 2013 

On Saturday 2nd June, the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee was 
celebrated.  After partaking of delicious refreshments, there was 
music and ‘God Save the Queen’ was sung with a picture of her 
majesty projected on screen. 

The stage at the end St Cuthbert’s Hall was dismantled during 
the year to make room for lock-up rooms for the other groups 
using the Hall.  We have been allocated our own lock-up room at 
the side.  We have lost several items in the past when storing our equipment in a common area, so everything is 
now more secure.  A new table tennis table has been bought and will be brought into use soon.  The pool table 
continues to be popular.  Many of the beneficiaries colour drawing  enthusiastically in their own different ways 
and their efforts are displayed on the display panels at prayer time. 
Dominoes and bingo are popular with one group of people. Musical instruments accompany videos and singing 
at prayer time. 
Some members are happy to watch the activities of others 
Videos showing themes appropriate to the season continue to be screened. 
Birthdays are celebrated in song, a cake with the name and age of the beneficiary is projected on screen, and 
birthday cards are signed by all present.   
Birthday cakes provided by Pauline Zagaroli are always delicious. 
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Friday 14th December 2012 L’Arche Boogie Night St Cuthbert’s Church Hall 

Saturday 15th December 2012 Christmas Party St Cuthbert’s Church Hall 
Sunday 16th December 2012  Carol Concert English Martyrs, Urmston 
Friday 11th January 2013 New Year Party Irish World Heritage Centre 

Saturday 19th January 2013 Saturday Club starts St Cuthbert’s Church Hall 
 

 
 
 

 
L’ARCHE BOOGIE NIGHT 
Friday 14th December 2012 

7.30 to 10.30 At St. Cuthbert’s Parish Hall, Palatine Road, Withington 
 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
2.00 pm to 5.30 pm Saturday 15th of December 2012 

St Cuthbert’s Church Hall, 3 Palatine Road, Withington, M20 3LH 
 

Musical accompaniment by Brian Keogh-Peters. 
Santa Claus coming again with ‘his little helpers’. 

Delicious Christmas fare provided by Signora Zagaroli. 
 Members of the L’Arche Manchester Community and Salford Group members will be joining us. 

Ring & Ride transport on request, pick-up from 12.45 pm.				
 

PLEASE REPLY BEFORE 6 PM MONDAY 10TH DECEMBER. 
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Please fill in the reply slip for all the events you wish to attend 
or tell John (0161 928 2411; john@cathfell.co.uk). 
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CAROL CONCERT 

3.00 pm Sunday 16th December 2012 
The English Martyrs, 5 Roseneath Road, Urmston, M41 5AX 

  
 

CFH SALFORD DIOCESE NEW YEAR PARTY AND DISCO 
7.00 to 11.00 pm Friday 11th January 2013 

Irish World Heritage Centre, Cheetham Hill, M8 8UF 
Tickets £5 Refreshments available   Bar 

 
 
 

SALFORD DIOCESE FELLOWSHIP ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
Date in 2013 and venue to be advised.. 

 
 

PLEASE PRAY: 
 
For our members who have died since the last Newsletter, and their families: 
 

Mr Michael Chemney 
Mr Harry Cavanagh 

 
FOR OUR FRIENDS AND BENEFACTORS  
St Cuthbert’ Parish  
The KSC 
L’Arche  
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And for all those vulnerable unborn babies that they may be born like the Christmas Babe. 
 

���������	
�����
�������������	�������
����
 

 
 

 
Aileen Power 

St Jude, pray for us and for all who honour thee and invoke thine aid 

FOR ALL OUR OTHER DECEASED MEMBERS 
 

Miss Yvonne Bradley Miss Carmel Goley Mrs Pat Cavan agh Mr Jack Fitzmaurice 
Mr Séan Deay Miss Sharon Harper Mrs Eileen Ball Mrs  Margaret Stones 
Mr John Power Mrs Nora Fairbrother Mrs Betty Nolan Miss Wendy McWilliams 
Miss Veronica Power Miss Maureen Nolan Mrs Veronica  Hopkinson Mrs Maud Deay 
Mr Martin Bell Miss Jean Kirby Mr W Brice Mr Bill S tanton 
Master Jamie Arnold Mrs Mary Bryceland Mrs Nora Gro arke Mrs Mary Goley 
Miss Evelyn Reilly Mr Thomas Beirne Mrs Peggy Lowry  Mr Aidan Keeley 
Mr D Fitzgibbon Mrs Helen Blackwell Mrs C Usher Mr Peter J Kennedy 
Mr Anthony Dreniw Mrs Monica Wiszniewska Mr Richard  Flynn Mrs Maureen Burke 
Mr Leonard Walker Mr Ben  Arnold Mrs Cecilia Power Mrs Winifred Shepherd  
   Miss Susan Parr 

 

FOR THOSE WHO ARE SICK OR 
HOUSEBOUND: 
Flo Pugh 
Bob Shepherd 
Lexie Blacklock 
Mary McCardle 
Frances Morris 
Helen Larkin  
Helen O’Hara and Family 
Anne  Lavin 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



11 January: Names of Those Wishing to Attend the New Year Party
Tick for 

Transport

       Toiletries                   Chocolates                    Money                   Gift Card              

Beneficiaries' Choice of Christmas Party Gifts

16 December: Names of Those Wishing to Attend the Carol Concert
Tick for 

Transport

14 December: Names of Those Wishing to Attend the L'Arche Boogie Night
Tick for 

Transport

15 December:  Names of Those Wishing to Attend the Christmas Party
Tick for 

Transport

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 

To: 
John Marechal 
2 West Thorpe 
Park Road 
Bowdon 
Altrincham 
WA14 3JG 
 


